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Submission to the Senate Committee Inquiry on the capacity of public

universities to meet Australia's higher education needs

This submission consists of seven recommendation, based upon my many years

of experience in tertiary education. these recommendations are in

accordance with the  principles  of accountability on the one hand and the

need for autonomy on the other.

The recommendations are quite radical.  This is because I hold that  it  is

both in the national interest and in accordance with the principle of

public accountability. that degrees have a genuine value over and above

demonstrating that the student had the ability to get into the university

in the first place. Currently the value of degrees is being eroded by

widespread cheating, by the prevalence of soft units and by a lack of

ambition for high grades. The recommendations are all ways of ensuring

uniform high standards which the public will know of and whose worth will

be recognised both here and overseas.

1. Undergraduate degrees should not be awarded by individual universities

but by a central examining body

2. There should be uniform curriculum across Australia

3. At least 50% of marks awarded for units of study should be by

examinations conducted by the central examining body.  Examinations should

be set so as to minimise all forms of cheating. The remaining marks should

be moderated so that the mean  score for students from a given university

doing a given unit of work equals the mean they achieve on the examination.

4. Units of work in more difficult areas, such as mathematical physics,

should be graded in such a way that the better grades are as easy to obtain

as for units of work in easier subjects, such as cultural studies.

5. The testamur that students receive at the end of their degree should

clearly indicate their overall grade.

6. HECS liabilities should start from 100% of standard  full fee but

students should be rewarded for achieving grades above a mere pass by a

reduction in their HECS.  a student who receives the highest grade should

have no HECS liability for the unit of work in question

7. Universities should be free to compete for students
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